Housing Private Finance Initiatives

Where was the consultation?

On whose authority has Camden applied for a PFI?
“This DMC is angry that Camden Council has submitted an application to take part in the governments first pilot Housing FPI (private finance initiative) schemes without first conducting a serious debate and consultation with Camden tenant’s organisations to seek approval.

We note that PFI schemes involve:

· tenants having to carry a higher than necessary debt burden of approximately 2% more than if the Council borrowed direct using the preferential rates of interest available to Local Authorities;

· high ‘management/consultancy costs’ and frequently a ‘profit margin’ for the ‘partners’;

· a form of privatisation and Camden tenants have expressed their opposition to housing privatisation loudly and clearly;

· a long term (25-30 year) contract with a wide range of associated issues;

· the eight ‘Pathfinder’ housing PFI schemes are advertised as involving some form of housing management function;

This is a major policy decision but, yet again, there has been no consultation with Camden tenants organisations. This makes a mockery of Camden’s repeated commitments to putting tenants organisations at the heart of policy making.

We are particularly angry that we end up relying on the local press to find out what policy Camden Council is making on our behalf. We also note that officers, in this case the Director of Housing, frequently make highly political statements alleging that there is no other way that money can be found. There is no evidence that Camden has made any conserted attempt to get the government to allow the Council to borrow direct and is simply using this as a justification for its preference to privatisation.

We call on Camden Council to put any work on this scheme on hold until it makes available all information to Camden TAs and allows a serious debate about the long term implications of this strategy and whether Camden tenants want to adopt this approach.”

